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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE FINANCE AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE HELD AT THE GUILDHALL, WREXHAM 

ON THURSDAY, 26 JANUARY 2006

MEMBERS

Councillor D. Broderick, MBE, Co-Chair

* Councillor J.J. Colbert, Co-Chair

	Councillor
	
	Nick S. Colbourne
	Councillor
	*
	F.A. Nichols

	
	“
	
	J.W. Coleman, OBE
	
	“
	
	Mrs. Gwyneth Roberts

	
	“
	
	Judith C. Connolly
	
	“
	
	P.M. Shone

	
	“
	
	F.K. Edwards
	
	“
	
	Mrs. S. Wilkinson, OBE

	
	“
	
	M.J. Edwards
	
	“
	
	Michael Williams

	
	“
	*
	George D. James
	
	
	
	


* Absent

Also Present: Councillor R. Alun Jenkins.

44
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR 

AGREED - That Councillor D. Broderick be appointed to Chair the Meeting.

45
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor J. J. Colbert.

46
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 December 2005 were submitted.

AGREED – That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 December 2005 be received and confirmed as a correct record.

Matters Arising

Page 1, Item 42 – Relationship Manager’s Annual Letter 2004/05 – The Chief Finance and Performance Officer reported that following the presentation of the Relationship Manager’s Audit Letter (RMAL) to the Executive Board on 3 January 2006, Board Members requested further information on audit fees, earlier opinions and earlier preparation of the RMAL.  A letter had been received from Rod Alcolt, Relationship Manager addressing these matters and he drew Members’ attention to its content.  A copy of the letter was circulated to Members present.

Referring to the amount of audit fees paid by the Council, a Member commented upon the difficulty in comparing the Council’s position relative to other similarly sized Welsh Unitary Authorities.

The Chief Finance and Performance Officer agreed to supply the Scrutiny Committee with the relevant comparative data.

AGREED – That the contents of the letter be noted.

	47
	WREXHAM INTERNAL AUDIT SERVICES – QUARTER 3 REPORT 2005/06




The Chief Finance and Performance Officer submitted a report (CFPO/06/06) which enabled consideration to be given to the Audit and Technical Manager’s report for Quarter 3 of the financial year 2005/06.

In introducing the report, the Audit and Technical Manager commented that from the replies received to date, Chief Officers had accepted all of the recommendations arising from the Quarter 3 audits.  Follow-up surveys to establish whether the relevant managers had implemented all of the fundamental recommendations arising from the Quarter 1 report had been undertaken.  Of the five audits concerned, the Audit and Technical Manager was satisfied that in four cases the recommendations had been implemented appropriately or the activity had discontinued as a direct result of the audit recommendations.  Referring to the remaining audit (Appointees), one of the three fundamental recommendations had been implemented satisfactorily and he would continue to pursue the outstanding recommendations until the weaknesses had been addressed.

Members considered the report in detail and raised the following points, in particular:-

· Audit No. 110 – Credit Cards and Purchasing Cards – The Audit and Technical Manager informed Members that the rollout of the single “Welsh Purchasing Card” would remove many of the present problems associated with the inconsistent use and control of different cards and allow for improved internal recording of credit card transactions.

· Audit No. 115 – Gifts, Hospitality and Personal Interests – Further information was sought on the measures undertaken to inform Members of the Council’s Policy on the acceptance of gifts and hospitality.  Mervyn Dean, Principal Auditor, reported that an Internal Audit Bulletin regarding the acceptance of gifts and hospitality together with guidance for maintaining an appropriate register had been issued previously but was in the process of being updated.  The revised bulletin would be circulated to Members in due course.

AGREED – That the report be noted.

	48
	TREASURY MANAGEMENT STRATEGY FOR 2006/2007




The Chief Finance and Performance Officer submitted a report (CFPO/10/06) which enabled consideration to be given to the (i) Treasury Management Strategy for 2006/2007 and Treasury Management Prudential Indicators for 2006/2007 and the subsequent two years, prior to consideration by the Council on 1 March 2006 and (ii) the revised Treasury Management Practices prior to their submission to the Executive Board.  The revised Treasury Management Practices were set out in Appendix 2 to the report.

In introducing the report, the Chief Finance and Performance Officer stated that the Strategy had been prepared in accordance with the CIPFA Code of Practice on Treasury Management in Local Authorities and the CIPFA Prudential Code.  The Strategy would be considered by the Executive Board at its meeting on 7 February 2006 as part of the Budget 2006/07 report. He further informed Members that adverse movements in long-term interest rates were expected to delay the repayment of debt originally planned in 2005/06 and 2006/07.

AGREED – 

(i)
To recommend for approval by Council the Treasury Management Strategy for 2006 – 2007 and the Treasury Prudential Investors for 2006/07 to 2008/09 as set out in report CFPO/10/06.

(ii)
To recommend for approval by the Executive Board the revised Treasury Management Practices as set out in report CFPO/10/06.

	49
	CONSULTATION PAPER – THREE YEAR REVENUE AND CAPITAL SETTLEMENTS FOR LOCAL AUTHORITIES IN WALES




The Chief Finance and Performance Officer submitted a report (CFPO/09/06) which enabled consideration to be given to the above-mentioned consultation paper issued by the Welsh Assembly Government and to provide responses to the questions raised.  A copy of the consultation paper had been circulated to all Members of the Committee previously.

Members considered the draft responses as set out in Appendix 2 to the report and suggested the following points for inclusion in the response to the Welsh Assembly Government:-

· There was a general consensus that the introduction of a three-year revenue and capital settlement process would help Local Authorities plan more effectively and enable them to make longer-term decisions.

· The proposed scheme could result in demographic changes, which normally fine tune the Standard Spending Assessment (SSA) formula, being frozen for either two or three years.  This, in turn, could limit the Council’s flexibility to respond to service specific issues/short-term pressures that could arise from such changes.

· More open assurances and guarantees should be required from the Welsh Assembly Government that all new Assembly initiatives established during a settlement period would be fully funded.

· Three-year settlement periods could reduce the time being spent by the Welsh Assembly Government on setting the annual budget which may make more time  available for the collection of data for determining the SSA formula for Local Authorities.

· The setting of the Business Rates should match the cycle of revenue and capital settlements in order for the level of Council Tax to be determined.

· In response to paragraph 2.4, it should be left to Community Councils to determine whether they should be brought into the process.

AGREED – That the responses as set out in Appendix 2 to report CFPO/09/06 together with the above points be taken into consideration when the Council submits its response to the Welsh Assembly Government “Three Year Revenue and Capital Settlements for Local Authorities in Wales” Consultation Paper.

	50
	FUTURE BUSINESS




A proposed Work Programme was tabled for Members’ information.

AGREED – That the following items be considered by the Finance and Performance Scrutiny Committee in February 2006:-

· Housing Benefit – Pericles System

· Performance Report – Third Quarter Monitoring Report

· Budget Process Review – Scoping Report

Councillor D. Broderick, MBE

Co-Chair

